
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

“2017” brings us a new year, a new President (me, Richard Madrigal), a new Vice President 

(him, John Woodhouse). Thank you, John for stepping up to assume the VP position. Our two 

new Board Members, Tom Guichard and Jo Ann Lee. I welcome you all to the 711 Club 

Board of Directors.  A very special Thank You to outgoing Board members Sandy Boyd and 

Karlene Doupe.  Your service over the past two years has been so much appreciated.  To the 

Board members who are continuing their service to the 711 Club, thank you again.  I know 

that we will work well together and keep the 711 Club going strong.  Mr. President, EARL 

(the pearl) EVANS, thank you for your two years of service as President and the past several 

years as a Board member.  You did an excellent job as our leader. Your shoes will be hard to 

fill!  

 

I look forward to my Presidency.  Our first meeting this year will be January 11th.   

We miss seeing several of our regular member each month at our meetings. Maybe we can 

reach out to these members and invite them to join us at each of our monthly meetings.  So, 

talk us up. Collectively, we all know all of the current retired SSD employees, sworn and  

non-sworn. Call them.  We all had wonderful friends and helpers working with and for us.   

Invite them in to have lunch with us.  You might even offer to buy their meal for their first 

meeting. Hand them a membership application, so we can all be 

together again.  

  

There are still some current members who haven’t sent in their 

2017 “DUES”.  Please send in your dues.  If you have lost the  

envelope sent to you by our fabulous Treasurer Kathy, just put 

your dues into an envelope and mail it to The 711 Club, PO Box 

AE, Yuba City, CA 95992. 

 

Happy Holidays, See you all on January 11th - Richard 
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1.  Linda O’Connor 

 

2.  Pat Keegan, 

 Dave Wacholtz 

 

3. Ted Daly 

 

4.  David Campbell, Chet Smith, 

 John Woodhouse 

 

6.  James Haynes, Del Primasing 

 

7.  Clinton Boyce 

 

9.  Harry Machen 

 

10.  Shella Finley 

 

11. Clem Meier, Jon Edwards 

 

12. Larry Ortiz 

 

13. Catherine Frederickson 

 

 
 

 

 

January Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

P.O. Box  AE 

Yuba City, CA 95992 

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

 

January in the Line of Duty: 

 

Detective David E. Miller - January 2, 1983 

  

 Sergeant Richard Deffner - January 21, 1988 

 

14. Karen Goesch 

15. Jon Bowman 

 

16.  Robbie Waters, Jan Arbuckle 

 

18. Bill Shipp, Linda Porterfield Jones 

 

19. Pat O’Neal 

 

20. Ernie Buda, Donna Simmons 

 

23. Judy Denton, Glen Vanderford 

 

24.  Juanita Docktor,  Marilyn Siefker 

 

28. Tom Lane 

 

29. Lane Barlow 

 

30. Wayne Fidler, Brian Kennedy 

31. Bill Johnson 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

 No meeting minutes were recorded at the December meeting and no treasurer’s report read as 

it was the annual holiday party and dinner. 

 

*************************************************************************** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Celebrating our 43nd  Annual Football Game 1974-2017 
 

January 14, 2017 43rd Annual Crab Feed & Kick Off Dinner 

    

January 28, 2017 43rd Annual Guns & Hoses Football Game 

   PayPal available at www.pigbowl.com 

 
It's that time of year again!  Hope to have your support again this year. 
 
Thank you, 
Sue Paulson 
Guns and Hoses Committee 
 
If you have any questions feel free to call me at (916)206-3006 or email me at paulsons@comcast.net 
 

tel:%28916%29206-3006
mailto:paulsons@comcast.net


Next Meeting -  January 11th, 2017 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, Janaury 5th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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 “BEHIND THE BADGE” 
BREAKFAST 

 Hosted By  
LAW ENFORCEMENT CHAPLAINCY 

SACRAMENTO 

 MARK “OZ” GEIST 
Keynote Speaker 

Member of the Annex Security Team that fought the Battle of Benghazi, Libya 
 

 FRIDAY, JANUARY 6, 2017 $50 PER PERSON - PRE-REGISTRATION 
 7:00 AM - 9:00 AM  $60 PER PERSON - AFTER DEC. 14TH 

 TICKET SALES: (916) 978-0296 

 
  

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

